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UPCOMING WINTER EVENTS 

• Saturday, January 13, 2018 – Crystal Valley Fun Fest, 1:00-3:30 p.m., featuring FREE loan 
of adult and children’s ski equipment on first-come-first-served basis, and refreshments. 
Donations for the Crystal Valley Care Fund will be welcome. 

• Saturday, February 3, 2018- Hart Winter Fest, John Gurney Park, 12:00-3:00 p.m.,  
featuring FREE loan of adult and children's ski equipment on first-come-first-served 
basis, and refreshments. 

• Saturday, February 10, 2018- Pentwater Pathways Winter Fest, 12:00-3:00 p.m., featuring 
FREE loan of adult and children's ski equipment on first-come-first-served basis, and 
refreshments. If no snow, event will be postponed to Feb. 17. 

Pentwater Pathways Access: Please note OCCSA urges skiers to use the 52nd/Railroad Ave. entrance off of 
Longbridge Road to enter Pentwater Pathways. The two-track from Wayne Road is PRIVATE. From Longbridge 
and Monroe Roads, follow Longbridge two miles around Pentwater Lake to Railroad Avenue, last road on left 
before B-15. Go one mile to Pentwater Pathways Trail on left, Jackson Road on right.    

HELP NEEDED TO MAKE QUALITY SKIING AVAILABLE IN OCEANA COUNTY 

A variety of volunteer opportunities abound with the Oceana Cross Country Ski Association. 
 
If you are interested in helping groom ski trails, please contact Bill Burd (231-742-0500) for Pentwater Pathways 
or Mike Sorensen (231-873-5247) for Crystal Valley. 
                                                           
If you are more interested in working with youth, call Ellen Lightle (231-869-4075) to help introduce cross country 
skiing to Third and Fourth Graders in the Hart, Pentwater, Shelby, and Walkerville school districts. 
 
If you want to volunteer at any of the winter fest events, please contact Gaye Sorensen (231-873-5247).  
 
 Maybe you would prefer to ski in the winter months and do trail maintenance work in the spring or fall. Watch for 
work bee dates on the website. 
 
OCCSA BOARD President –Bill Burd  Vice President - Ellen Lightle  Secretary – Donna Loney     
Treasurer – Gaye Sorensen    Trustees - Marijo Bakker, Dennis Gale, Mike Sorensen 

MEMBERSHIP DUES:  $15 Individual; $35 Family; $50 Business; $ Additional -please consider 
making an additional donation for the EQUIPMENT FUND. 

Name: __________________________________________________________________ 
Address: ________________________________________________________________ 
City:__________________________ State:_______  Zip:_________     
Email address: __________________________________Amount enclosed: _________ 
 
Mail to:  Oceana Cross Country Ski Association   (OCCSA)   P.O. Box 138 ~ Mears, MI  49436           
Thank  you  for  your  support ! 


